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Dear Parents & Carers 

 

We would like to take this 

opportunity to wish all of our 

children and their families Peace 

and Joy this Christmas. 

 

We look forward to seeing you all 

on Monday 8th January. 

 

Mrs Conley & Staff 

 

 

 
 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



CHRISTMAS PREPARATIONS 

 

A group of our parents are helping out with our  

Christmas preparations.  They are going to turn our 

Activities Room into a Winter Wonderland where 

a very special person might visit! 

If you have any CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS 

that you no longer want – we would welcome them!   

The Wear a Christmas Jumper Day and Disco 

will help fund Christmas in school. 

(see letters and poster for more information).  
 

Thank you to the following parents for 

their hard work! 
 

Lisa Atherton   Kelly Gallagher  Michelle White 

Nicola Allan   Rosina McGee   Danielle Rowlands 

Helen Folan   Waris Ali    Siobhan Morgan 

Rachel Lucas  Amy Cleverley  Leanne McCormack 

Mrs McCormack 

 

 

POPPY APPEAL 
St Finbar’s raised a massive £195.82 for the Poppy Appeal – thanks must go to 

Hibbat Ul Noor and her family for their hard work on behalf of the British Legion.  

Overall they raised nearly £700 for the appeal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CAFOD FUNDRAISING EVENT  
We have been asked to advertise this event on behalf of CAFOD. 

 
The CAFOD Fun Run is the perfect opportunity to enjoy a fun event and help others at Christmas!  
Please encourage your friends and family to come to run or walk or toddle (from 2 – 8 kms) to raise 
lots of money for those who need it most!   
 
It is Wednesday 27th December at Wavertree Park & Athletics Centre, Wellington Road, L15 4LE 
at 1pm registration opens at noon.  
 
Signing up costs £7 per person, £15 for  a family or £70 for a group of 10 or more people, 
sponsorship forms are available. Prizes for the best fancy dress costumes! For further details, please 
contact 0151 228 4028, liverpool@cafod.org.uk.  

 

 

Dates for your Diary:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Let’s make 2018 our BEST year  
EVER for Attendance! 

This could be one of your  

New Year’s Resolutions! 

7th Year 4 – Advent Service at Cathedral  

Leaving school at 12:45 and return for hometime 

8th 

 

Y1 to Y6 Spell-a-thon 

12th 1:45 pm KS1 Nativity with Y3 & Y6 choir 

Programmes on sale next Wednesday (50p)  

13th 

 

11:30 a.m. Coverdale puppets  

Children’s Christmas lunch 

Christmas Jumper day – Pay £1 

15th 9:30 a.m. EYFS Nativity  

School Disco – Pay £1 (see poster) 

1:15 – 2:15  KS1  

2:15 – 3:15 KS2 

19th 2:30 p.m. Y4 & Y5 Christmas Music Concert  

21st Attendance and house team rewards 

22nd 

 

Christmas party day (own clothes) 

End of term.  School closes at 1:15 p.m. 

mailto:liverpool@cafod.org.uk


Water bottles 
From January children will bring home their water bottles so these 
can be washed and brought back the next day.  This is for hygiene 
reasons – as I’m sure you will be aware that unwashed bottles can 
contain bacteria. 
 
We hope parents will support this change –  
which in time will become routine. 
 
The best type of bottle is shown here –  
the  built-in tube is easier to wash.   
(These can be bought in the £1 shop) 

 

Congratulations …. … to Mrs Flynn, who gave birth to 

a  
  baby girl on 21 November. 

  We send her our best wishes 
 

 

 

CHRISTMAS JOKE CORNER 

What do you call Rudolph with lots of snow in his ears? 

Anything you want, he can't hear you! 

 

Who hides in the bakery at Christmas? 

A mince spy! 

 

What do you get if you eat Christmas decorations? 

Tinsilitis! 

 


